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Rose-Anne Hawkeswood 
Team Leader 
Energy Resource Assessments 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
Email: rose-anne.hawkeswood@planning.nsw.gov.au 

 
By Major Projects Planning Portal 
 
Dear Ms Hawkeswood 

10 November 2021 
 
 
SEARs Advice Request – SSD 30956841 – Crescent Head Ilmenite Stockpile Rehabilitation 

 
 
Thank you for the request for advice from the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on the 
draft SEARs for the proposed Crescent Head Ilmenite Stockpile Rehabilitation (Application SSD – 
30956841) located on Crown Land within Lot 2281 DP 115793. 
 
The proposal is intended to recover the abandoned ilmenite resource for sale to the export market 
and achieve site rehabilitation whereby the natural development of coastal hind-dune forest typical 
of the region is achieved. 
 
The draft SEARs submitted to the EPA for review appear to adequately address environmental 
aspects associated with the proposal, including referencing appropriate NSW environmental 
policies and guidelines which must be taken into account when the Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) is prepared for the proposal. The EPA supports the draft SEARs as presented 
being finalised and issued to the proponent. 
 
The information provided to NSW Planning in response to EAR ID No. 1180 (Our reference 
DOC17/518479-03) in a letter dated 13 November 2017 continue to remain relevant to the 
proposal now being progressed. A copy of that letter is included with this response for your 
reference.  
 
Given the proposal is being undertaken on Crown Land the EPA will be the appropriate regulatory 
authority (ARA) for environmental issues associated with throughout the life of the project, 
including any compliance aspects in respect to the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 
1997.  
 
Based on the information provided, the proposal does not appear to require an environment 
protection licence under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997. 
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Please continue to consult with the EPA as the proposal progresses. If you have any questions 
about this response, please contact me on (02) 6640 2507 or via email at 
Robert.donohoe@epa.nsw.gov.au    
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Robert Donohoe 
A/Unit Head  
Regulatory Operations Regional 
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